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IN RE: HB4153 by Anchia (relating to the compensation and benefits of persons wrongfully

imprisoned.), Committee Report 1st House, Substituted

The cost of the bill cannot be determined at this time due to the unknown number of
claimants who would elect to receive a reduced annuity under the provisions of the bill.

The bill would amend the Civil Practices and Remedies Code as it relates to compensation to
persons wrongfully imprisoned. The bill would allow a person entitled to compensation for being
wrongfully imprisoned who is eligible for health benefits coverage to include the person's spouse
and dependents in the person's health benefits coverage. The bill would also expand the
circumstances in which the person can elect to receive reduced alternative annuity payments.
Under current law, a claimant can elect to receive reduced alternative annuity payments if the
election is made not later than the 45th day after the date on which the claimant files with the
Comptroller an application for compensation. The bill would additionally authorize a claimant to
elect to receive the alternative annuity payments upon a life-changing event, as defined by the
bill.

The bill would allow a person who obtained health benefit plan coverage before the effective date
of the bill to elect to include the person's spouse and dependents in the person's health benefit
plan coverage by March 1, 2020 or during any subsequent open enrollment period applicable to
employees of the Texas Department of Criminal Justice. The bill would allow a person who started
receiving payments before the effective date of the bill to elect to receive any remaining payments
as alternative annuity payments. The bill would require the Comptroller to provide notice to
certain persons not later than December 1, 2019.

Based on the analysis of the Employees Retirement System, any additional costs to provide health
benefits coverage to spouses and dependents of claimants would have a minimal cost to the Group
Benefits Program that could be absorbed using existing resources. 

The bill would establish additional circumstances for which a claimant could elect to receive a
reduced annuity which could be passed on to a spouse or beneficiary upon the claimant's death.
Because the number of claimants who would elect to receive a reduced annuity under the
additional circumstances added by the bill are unknown, the additional cost to the state cannot be
estimated.

Local Government Impact
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No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 304 Comptroller of Public Accounts, 327 Employees Retirement System,
696 Department of Criminal Justice

LBB Staff: WP, LCO, KFB, KK, NV
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